
 
The Mayor of Huntingdon - Councillor Karl Webb 
Town Hall 
Market Hill 
Huntingdon PE29 3PJ         Graeme Parker 
           Huntingdon 
           Tel: 07783 631527 

 
24th March 2022 

 
 
Dear Councillor Karl Webb         
 
Ref: Assisting presentation to RAF Molesworth – NATO Intel Fusion Centre 
 
As a child during the 1980’s I first became familiar with the role of a Town Mayor while sharing a chauffeured 
limousine ride to a fete well worth opening with my maternal grandfather Lionel Dollery. Who as a retired 
Lieutenant Colonel of the Royal Engineers Regiment and Conservative Party Councillor, took on the 
responsibility as Mayor of Gillingham, Kent. It was this grandfather’s death in 1998 that took me to fourteen 
years of a Brazilian life that ended with deportation in 2012. 
 
From my enclosed CV you will see that I was educated locally at Hinchingbrooke, my family arrived in 
Huntingdonshire during 1973 as my RAF Flight Lieutenant father received training as a Photographic 
Interpreter at Wyton and subsequent  service at JARIC. I have an elder brother named Ian who followed in the 
footsteps of my father’s RAF career and is currently employed by the NATO Intel Fusion Centre at RAF 
Molesworth. 
 
I am currently receiving Universal Credit and have been provided with a sick note as I seek a mental health 
review. My mother, father and brother all feature in document provided on CD ‘Mental Health Review 
Request- Main Text’. 
 
The reason for introducing this review of my mental health to the attention of the Mayor of Huntingdon is as 
follows:- 

• Advancement in understanding a parasitic limb paralysis disease, believed to be an 
environmental concern.  

• Presentation of archaeological discoveries and their proposed dramatization to my elder 
brother’s employer RAF Molesworth and NATO for referral to NASA. 

• Recruitment of an expedition party including members of British and Brazilian Armed Forces – 
forming a nucleus to a proposed Private Army. 

 
The internet informs me that Councillor Karl Webb has a Master of Arts Degree in Security & Intelligence and 
was employed for many years as a Civil Servant to the Ministry of Defence. 
 
Last year on the sunny morning of 4th August I rode my bicycle from Huntingdon to the entrance gate of RAF 
Molesworth and requested a Public Relations Officer to the NATO Intel Fusion Centre, primary reason being 
that as a music video producer one of my productions reveals their location. 
 
The second reason was that the 4th August is the day after my elder brother’s birthday, Ian Robert Lionel 
Parker (dob 03.08.1966). He being employed by the NATO Intel Fusion Centre and I was wishing to 
congratulate him. Three US Army soldiers then kept me company until two British Police Officers assigned to 
RAF security arrived to question me. 
 
The video I wish to present to a Public Relations Officer to NATO is titled ‘The Whore of Babylon or Bob and 
Rocky’ this video, featuring the works of English composer Gustav Holst, has been divided into three parts, the 
first two produced during the summer of 2019 while resident at 51 Ashton Gardens, Huntingdon. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Part two of ‘The Whore of Babylon or Bob and Rocky’ features this scene revealing the location of the NATO 
Intel Fusion Centre. 

 
 
Last year I completed a body of texts under the title ‘Establishing Embassy to the Ark of the Covenant, Holy 
Grail and Caravan of Treasures’ and these can be viewed at https://apollobath.org/page5.html.  
 
This month I released video ‘Emmanuel’s Last Hot Supper’ which is presented as a prologue to ‘The Whore of 
Babylon or Bob and Rocky’ - this video features the huge explosion that occurred in Beirut on the 4th August 
2020 and the CERN Anti-Matter Factory situated in President Macron’s France.  
 
Last weekend news was that Queen Elizabeth II is moving to Scotland as reported in the Daily Record. 
 

 
 

At link https://apollobath.org/restricted/ is document ‘Annunaki Conquest B’, which together with the 
restricted videos presented, may provide a higher reason to the Queens change of abode. All material is on 
enclosed CD and printed copies have been provided to Huntingdon Jobcentre Work Coach Lucy Mapplethorpe. 
 
Becoming proficient in dramatizing archaeological finds, a video has been produced introducing discoveries 
recently made in Brampton combined with the movements of my father, it is titled ‘Cleopatra and the Orion 
Gate Affair’  https://youtu.be/0qTnUXsUsu0 and images of St. Mary’s Church, Huntingdon appear in video ‘The 
Cyborging Ethereal Bath’ https://youtu.be/a4P_QFUcvf0. 
 

 
 

 In the pipeline I have storyboarding for a ‘Back to the Future’ episode featuring Chewbacca on a skateboard 
performing in Huntingdon Market Square – a planned sequel to this episode of ‘As Surfistas da Roda’  
https://youtu.be/c8LRsZ6vnDY introducing Chewbacca as the next James Bond!  
 
I hope to make the acquaintance of Councillor Karl Webb believing that he can lessen my burden of knowledge 
and the targeting of distribution. Requesting he review my mental health report and understand that I was a 
victim of a ‘policing cover up’ as I raised issue of Brazilian national security laws pertaining to revealing the 
location of military installations of the 14th Century. It would be kind if a desired reunion with my elder brother 
Ian Parker could be also be arranged. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Graeme Parker        E-mail : tootankh2@gmail.com 
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